
 
 

Public Notice 
 

One Percent Manual Tally  
for the April 8, 2025 

Special Primary Election 
First Supervisorial District 

 
Pursuant to State Law, during the official canvass of every election in which a voting 
system is used, a public manual tally of ballots tabulated by those devices shall be 
conducted.   
 
A manual tally of ballots cast in at least 1% of precincts and batches, selected at 
random, will be conducted as part of the post-Election Day canvass of this election.  
The manual tally process, as are all components of the official canvass of results, is 
open to public observation.   

 
The random selection of precincts and batches to be manually tallied will commence on: 

Thursday, April 10, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. 
 
The manual tally of the votes cast on these selected ballots will commence on: 

Tuesday, April 15, 2025, at 9:00 a.m. 
 
The manual tally will be conducted each day, until completed, during normal business 
hours, Monday through Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. If needed, manual tally 
hours could be extended, including evenings until 8:00 p.m. and/or on weekends and 
holidays. 
  
If interested in observing this process, please contact the Registrar’s office at 
(858) 565-5800. 
 
 
 

 

https://www.sdvote.com/

